
 

COMMISSION SECRETARIAT 
Level 3, 201 Elizabeth Street SYDNEY, NSW 2000 
TELEPHONE (02) 9383 2100    FAX (02) 9383 2133 
ipcn@ipcn.nsw.gov.au  

 

 
 
 
 
Ms Carolyn McNally 
Secretary 
Department of Planning and Environment 
Level 22, 320 Pitt Street, 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
26 March 2018 
 
Dear Ms McNally, 
 

Subject: United Wambo Coal Mine Review Report (SSD 7142) 
including associated modifications (DA 177-8-2004 MOD 3 & DA 305-7-2003 MOD 16) 

 
I refer to your Department’s letter received on 12 December 2017 referring the above development 
application to the Independent Planning Commission NSW (the Commission) for review in accordance 
with the Minister’s terms of reference dated 28 November 2017.  
 
Ms Lynelle Briggs AO, the then Chair of the Commission, nominated Mr John Hann, Mr Tony Pearson 
and me to constitute the Commission to review the development application. I chaired the Commission. 
 
Attached is a copy of the Commission’s review report and a fact sheet for your information.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
Mr Gordon Kirkby (Chair)  
Member of the Commission 
 
 
 
cc.  The Hon. Anthony Roberts, MP 
  Minister for Planning  
  GPO Box 5341 
  SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 


